
 

  

  On Pentecost, Jesus charged his disciples to act 

in his stead, to show their faith to a skeptical world, to be 

the hands, feet and heart of Jesus as they traveled 

through uncertain times.   

 On Sunday, May 15, we will celebrate Pentecost, 

along with the baptism of 11 young people and one  

adult.  Our baptism candidates have been formally 

preparing for this day since Ash Wednesday, with weekly 

meetings with our ministers, spending time with baptism 

mentors and preparing for Pentecost. 

 In addition to the weeks of preparation with our 

ministers and mentors, the baptism candidates will 

spend part of their weekend at the annual Baptism 

Retreat, May 13-14.  During the retreat, the candidates 

will learn the details of the Sunday morning ceremony, 

spending time with pastors and Chuck and Belinda 

Davis, who were the first Sunday School teachers for 

many of our candidates.   

 All of the preparation for baptism is an integral part 

of Broadway’s emphasis on faith formation for young 

Disciples.  Faith education, promoting the active 

participation of children and youth in our worship 

services, and welcoming the presence of young children 

and those with special needs in our worship, are all part 

of the faith formation journey at Broadway.  The first 

steps toward baptism happen every Sunday, and long 

before fifth grade!      

 In worship bulletins on May 15, there will be a list—

a very long list.  The names of all those who have been 

baptized at Broadway during the past 58 years is an 

impressive one.  Next year, the 2016 baptismal 

candidates will see their names added.  And they will 

forever be a part of the history of Broadway and forever 

a part of the Body of Christ. 

 On Pentecost Sunday, our newly baptized Disciples  

will join disciples of ages past—stepping out into a 

skeptical world in uncertain times, but equipped with the 

knowledge that Jesus (and Broadway) will walk 

alongside them.   
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 They came to be called Rites of 

Passage, the ceremonies that mark 

critical passages of life. I know for me 

these occur regularly, some anticipated 

and others not. 

 During the span of one month I will 

have married, buried, baptized, 

dedicated and blessed people as they 

moved from one state of being to 

another. Some of those are 

developmental; coming of age is marked 

by rituals that escort young people into adulthood. 

Others represent passages of crisis, life changing at 

the extremities. We walk a tight wire between life and 

death, love and loss, and the past and the future. 

 One phenomena that takes place in rituals of 

transformation is liminality. This is the state of being in-

between the times or places: I used to be this way but 

now that’s gone. I lost what used to define me so now I 

must find another. The world shifts and new worlds 

groan into being.  

 Liminality is powerful because when all the balls are 

in the air we are also positioned at an intersection of 

great possibility. The Bible is full of symbolism of 

liminality. Rivers often represent liminal passages – 

crossing the river, walking the waters, plunging 

beneath. So does wilderness wandering. And the 

number forty is always laden with liminal significance. 

Jesus spends forty days in the wilderness, between 

here and there, tested and tried, 

so that he may be transformed 

toward his destiny.  

 And yet liminal times and the 

people who pass through them 

may be perceived as dangerous. 

The person who has just passed 

through a death or divorce or 

deployment or drug rehab is 

outside the structure of the 

normal. They are enchanted, 

sometimes even fearful to others.  

 Since life is in a perpetual state of change and 

nothing is permanent it is fair to say that life itself is 

liminal. Just as we adjusted to the last shift another one 

appears. And everything on the inside of us is in flux as 

well. If there is one powerful way to describe what the 

church is called to do it is this: We are the ones called 

to stand in the domain of passage and places of 

change. We stand beside persons as they make 

daunting and critical journeys. We speak of the Lord of 

life who is the author of transformation and 

resurrection. Out of death and endings comes new life 

and beginnings. 

 We are people of the passage. Though we walk 

through the valley of the shadow of liminality …  we 

shall fear no evil. Thy rod and Thy staff they comfort 

us. 

 ON BROADWAY….                                                                         with Pastor Tim Carson  

Tim’s Latest Book 
 Tim’s most recent 

book, Liminal Reality 

and Transformational 

Power, has just been 

released by The 

Lutterworth 

Press.  The book 

explores personal and 

social transformation 

that is possible in 

times of great 

transition.  IThe book 

is available on Amazon. 



 

     

 Have you noticed?  Men, in general, love to talk 

about their feelings—those intimate details that help 

others understand what is underneath the anger, 

the hurt, the despair.   

 As most of us know, that 

sweeping generalization is far 

from true.  When combat 

service is added into a 

cultural reluctance to talk 

about subjects like stress, 

depression and moral injury, 

the results can be 

catastrophic.  Suicide rates 

for combat veterans continue 

to climb and there is no easy 

answer on how to stop the 

relentless increase in deaths. 

 All the Way Home, along with other like-minded 

veterans’ support groups, is taking the lead on working 

with combat veterans who are dealing with serious 

moral injuries.  Moral injuries may never heal without 

the help of trained professionals, mentors and other 

veterans who have experienced the soul-scaring 

trauma of combat.   

 Healing Circles for veterans dealing with moral 

injury will take place at Broadway on the first and third 

Sundays each month from 2:00-4:00 p.m.   The Circles 

will take place in the Loft.  Healing Circles allow 

combat veterans a safe and confidential setting to talk 

about the causes and behaviors associated with moral 

injury.   

 The Circles are open to all, men and women, who 

have served in a combat zone.  Whether that 

experience was in the Korean peninsula in the 1950s, 

or in the mountains of Afghanistan in 2012, the door is 

open.  If you know a veteran who would benefit from 

this opportunity, but would like more information,  

contact David Hammer at nfo@vetsallthewayhome.org.  

 

 Robert Canine, along with 

nine other combat veterans, 

shares his own experiences 

in Heat of A Veteran: Life 

Stories of Service, Courage 

and Resilience.  Heart of A 

Veteran is a collection of ten 

essays, written by veterans 

themselves, which chronicle 

their time in combat, and 

their journey to healing—

physically, emotionally and 

spiritually. 

 The book is available on Amazon in a Kindle 

version, or you may visit the book website at 

www.heartofaveteran.com to place an order.  
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Talking and Listening to Heal Moral Injury 

      All the Way Home Begins Healing Circles for Veterans   

Broadway Member Shares 

War Experience 



 

 

You pick up the mail and sort through bills, ads, junk 

mail--but what's this, a greeting card addressed to you 

personally?  It's Broadway's card ministry at work.  

When we know of a need for a boost, a caring show of 

love and support, a welcome or even congratulations, 

our church card writers are there.  Of course it's 

important that you let the church office know when 

something is going on in your life.  Sometimes we 

know, but sometimes we don't. And we want to be there to 

help. 

Card writers are volunteers who respond to needs and 

write four to six cards or notes about every 10 days.  They 

are people who have been trained and who work as part 

of a team.  They keep records. And they always welcome 

more members of their team.  Right now Carole Braun 

heads up a team of Dorothy Sprouse, Eileen Perry, Marty 

Taylor, Louise Larson, Jean Morrow, Barb Gahagan, Terri 

Tatum, Leslie Clay, Marilyn McCreary and Gay Gage.  

Just call Carole if you would like to join the team at 446-

4369. 

Those handwritten cards have a huge impact.  Just 

knowing that someone went out of their way to write a 

heartfelt message can turn your whole day around.  And 

you can read it again and again. Those notes are coming 

from your own Broadway family and they are eager to let 

you know they are thinking of you.   

Next month we will discuss another caring ministry that 

has been around for a long time at Broadway:  the flower 

ministry.  There is a lot that goes on behind the scenes 

each week.  And you can always be part of it by calling 

CareLink coordinators Patsy Dalton, 356.6036, or Linda 

Poehlmann 234.1950. 
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Card Ministry Is Part of Church Family                        

Caring for Church Family 

 On Saturday, May 21, at 1:00 p.m., please join the Fisher 

family and the Broadway family in a celebration and 

ordination ceremony for Hannah Fisher Ryan, daughter of 

Carl and Debbie Fisher and grand-daughter of Melvin and 

Virginia Fisher.  Hannah has recently completed her Masters 

of Divinity studies at Brite Theological Seminary in Fort 

Worth, and it is time to congratulate and celebrate with her! 

 Following the ordination at 1:00 p.m. in the Broadway 

Sanctuary, join us for a reception in the Fellowship Hall.    

 As a congregation, Broadway will 

present Hannah with her first ministerial 

robe during the ordination.  If you would 

like to make a contribution for this gift, 

please contact Ingrid at 445.5312 or 

iluckenbill@tanquility.net.  Any 

donations received in excess of the cost 

of the robe will be given to Hannah so 

that she purchases commentary sets 

and other source materials.    

An Ordination Invitation to Celebrate with Hannah Fisher Ryan 
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C A L E N D A R  

  
First-Ever All-Church  

Field Day Is Set for June 4  
 

Saturday, May 7 

 10:00 a.m. Ladies’ Brunch 

   5:00 p.m.  Rocheport Bluegrass 

Sunday, May 8 

Dedication of Infants & Young Children 

Mother’s Day 

Wednesday, May 11 

 5:30 p.m. Fellowship Meal 

 6:00 p.m. Men’s Bible Study 

Youth Meal 

 6:30 p.m. Youth Group 

 7:00 p.m. Chancel Choir rehearsal 

Thursday, May 12 

 6:00 p.m. Ensemble rehearsal 

May 13-14 

Baptism Retreat 

Sunday, May 15 

Pentecost/Baptism Sunday 

Monday, May 16 

 6:00 p.m. Property Ministry Meeting 

 7:00 p.m. Service/Mission & Outreach 

Ministry Meeting 

Friday, May 20 

 5:00 p.m. Food Ministry Distribution 

Saturday, May 21 

1:00 p.m. Hannah Fisher Ryan Ordination 

Sunday, May 22 

12:15 p.m. El Salvador Mission Team 

Meeting 

Tuesday, May 24 

 7:00 p.m. Board Meeting 

 

 Greet summer with a 

big Broadway welcome at 

our first-ever All-Church 

Field Day on Saturday, 

June 4, from 0:00 a.m.-

2:00 p.m.   

 What’s planned for 

this outdoor 

extravaganza?  An 18-

foot inflatable slide, 

carnival games, relays, 

hot dogs and other summer-appropriate foods—and it’s all 

free!  This event is Broadway-family-friendly, meaning that 

everyone is welcome and encouraged to attend.  Invite your 

child’s friends and/or bring a neighbor.  And no one wants to 

miss “Pie the Preacher!”  

 How does Pie the Preacher work?  At the event, there will 

be three containers, each bearing the image of one of 

Broadway’s three ministers.  To vote for the preacher you’d 

like to see pied, just drop a contribution into the container.  

The preacher who receives the most contributions will be the 

recipient of the pie (in the face).  And all of the money donated 

will be used to reduce the cost of summer camp for Broadway 

kids! 

 Check out the giving tree display in the Fellowship Hall for 

needed donations, both for Field Day and for Vacation Bible 

School.  Volunteers will also be needed to staff the games and 

help out with set up and clean up.  Contact Children’s 

Ministries Coordinator Aimee McBride at 445.5312 or 

amcbride@broadwaychristian.net if you would like to help. 

  Pie the Preacher?—Oh, Yes! 
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 At a recent meeting, Broadway’s Service 

Ministry, or MOM as it is affectionately known 

(Mission and Outreach Ministry), made an important 

decision—to support the partnership of agencies 

that are working to provide permanent, transitional 

and emergency housing for homeless veterans. 

 As the first phase of the plan for Patriot Place 

was nearing completion, the Columbia Housing 

Authority needed individuals, groups or 

organizations to provide funding for the small 

apartment furnishings and household items.  

Members of the MOM team approved the sponsorship 

of one apartment with reserved outreach funds.  The 

contribution will provide supplies and furniture for one 

veteran’s apartment. 

 Patriot Place is an outreach to veterans from the 

Columbia Housing Authority, the Truman VA Hospital, 

Veterans United and Welcome Home to provide a     

one-stop service hub for veterans.  Patriot Place will not 

only include housing in studio apartments, but long-term 

plans include space for counseling, medical and 

emergency needs.  

MOM Supports Patriot Place Veterans Housing  

 Pull out the sofa 

cushions, clean out 

the change jar and 

bring all of that 

loose loot to church 

on Sunday, May 28, 

for another Noisy 

Offering!   

 This month’s Noisy Offering will be donated to the 

important ministry done by All the Way Home, which 

serves combat veterans who are suffering from the 

unseen wounds of moral injury.  See the related article 

on page three of this newsletter. 

 The next Noisy Offering will take place on July 31 and 

is earmarked for Broadway’s church camp fund, to 

reduce summer camp registration fees for Broadway 

families. 

Clean Out the Car Console:  

Noisy Offering Is May 29 

 The total for the 2016 

Habitat Sale continues to 

amaze everyone!  As of 

now, the Sale brought in 

$27,924.43 and with most 

expense receipts in, that will 

be very close to the final 

tally!  God is good! 

 Service Ministry also 

participated in the recent 

Wine to Water event, with First Christian Church, Olivet 

Christian Church and Rock Bridge Christian Church.  

Broadway members provided appetizers and volunteers 

for the event, which raised more than $4000 for water 

projects through Week of Compassion.  The total was 

more than twice the amount raised in past events—and 

we look forward to working with our Columbia Disciples 

friends next year!   

Broadway Outreach 

Making A Difference 
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 Four...three...two...one—lift off! 

 Vacation Bible School at Broadway is always a 

good time for participants and volunteers alike—and 

we don’t want anyone to miss out for 2016! The first 

VBS planning meeting will take place on Monday, 

May 9, at 7:00 p.m. in the large Conference Room 

(near the office).  Children’s Ministry Coordinator 

Aimee McBride will need your help to make our 2016 

VBS a blast! 

 Broadway’s VBS returns to a morning schedule, 

beginning at 8:30 a.m. and concluding at noon, July 

25-28.  The traditional VBS Celebration will be held 

the evening of July 28.  Volunteers are needed 

throughout the week, and childcare is available for all 

volunteers. 

 This year’s 

VBS theme is 

Galactic Blast, 

so if you have 

any out-of-this

-world 

decorations to 

decorate our 

classrooms 

and gathering areas, please contact Aimee.  Also, 

please stop by the Giving Tree is Fellowship Hall, 

which will have items needed for VBS crafts, food 

and decorating. 

 And for our youth—VBS Drama Team practice 

begins July 5, from 9:00 a.m.– noon, in the Loft.  

        Vacation Bible School Will Be A Galactic Blast! 

The Countdown is Commencing for 2016 VBS 

 The final 

Wednesday 

Night Live 

Youth Group 

meeting will be May 11— it is hard to believe that 

another school year is over! 

 Some surprises are planned for youth activities on 

the final Wednesday gathering of the school year, so 

don’t miss it!  A meal will be served beginning at 5:30 

p.m. for adults and families and at 6:00 p.m. for youth.   

 Nick and Kahlea have some fun summer events 

planned—so stay tuned to your email and Facebook 

for upcoming gatherings.  And save the date now for 

the Summer Send-Off on August 13.   

Youth Group Wraps Up 

Wednesday Nights May 11 

 We are delighted to 

announce that Staton 

Zaner, son of James and 

Stephanie Zaner, will join 

the Broadway staff later 

this month as our Summer 

Ministry Intern! 

 Staton was an active 

member of Youth Group while attending high school and 

was always ready to pitch in for ministry projects such as 

VBS.  Staton will spend approximately ten weeks at 

Broadway, while on summer break from Truman, working 

in three areas of emphasis and getting a look at ministry 

from the inside out. 

 Staton will begin his time as our intern later in May—

please look for him during worship on Sunday morning!  

Welcome Our Ministry 

Intern Staton Zaner! 
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‘Tis the Season for College Graduations! 
 Congratulations to all of 

Broadway’s graduating college 

students.  We rejoice with the families 

and students who have reached this 

milestone! 

 Trevor Muzzy, son of Doug and 

Gina Muzzy, will graduate from the 

United States Air Force Academy on 

June 2.  On June 1, Trevor will be 

commissioned as a 2nd lieutenant in 

the Air Force.  This year’s commencement speaker for 

the Air Force Academy is President Barack Obama! 

 After graduation, Trevor will continue his pilot training 

at Shepherd Air Force Base in Wichita Falls, Texas. 

  Pete Stansberry, son of Ed and Syd Stansberry, will 

receive his Masters degree in Accounting from the 

University of Missouri this month.  

Pete will begin working at 

Williams-Keepers this fall. 

 Kate Okker-Edging, 

daughter of  Richard Edging and 

Pat Okker, will graduate from 

Tufts University this month with a 

double major in Arabic and 

International Relations.  Kate has 

joined the Peace Corps and will 

leave for Sierra Leone in August. 

 Jeanette Keeler will graduate from the University of 

Missouri with a Masters degree in Social Work this May.   

  Congratulations to our graduates and blessings 

for a bright and spirit-filled future! 

 Last Sunday afternoon, members of the 2016 El Salvador 

Mission Team gathered to begin preparation for their 

upcoming trip, May 29-June 3.  Team members include Don 

Day, Jim Granneman, Michael Tatum, Ken Welty, Doug 

Garrison, Jan Jones, Barbara McLay, Emily Zaner and Laura 

Mitchell. 

 The team will travel to a Pacific coastal community to 

construct Eco-Stoves, a more efficient and safer method of 

cooking.  Many El Salvadoran women and children suffer 

serious respiratory damage due to open fire cooking indoors. 

 It is a testament to the importance of our El Salvador 

mission trips that more than half of our 2016 team members 

have already made the trip at least once.  It is a fact that the 

value of these trips does not come from the amount of work 

done by our teams, but in the building of relationships and the 

sharing that happens regardless of a language barrier. 

 Please keep the team in your prayers as they travel and 

work in El Salvador.   

El Salvador Mission Team 

Prepares for May Trip 

 If you have not yet made your confidential 

pledge to Broadway’s 2016-2017 operating 

budget, please contact Ingrid or return your 

pledge card as soon as possible.  You may 

choose to make a recurring or one-time gift  

through Broadway’s Realm system.  Simply 

visit the church website and click on “My 

Account” near the upper right corner of the 

screen.   

 All pledges matter and all pledges are 

confidential.  Contact Ingrid at 445.5312 or 

iluckenbill@broadwaychristian.net if you have 

questions. 
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 The Board of Broadway Christian Church met for its 

regular meeting on April 26, 2016.  The following is a 

brief summary of Board activity. 

Information Items: 

 Personnel Chair Dana Fritz reported on the 

committee’s progress in the development of Pastoral 

and Congregational Relations guidelines.  The draft is 

in its third revision, and will likely be presented as an 

Action Item later this year. 

 Transportation Committee Report:  Marilyn 

McCreary summarized the findings of the 

Transportation Committee, with the following 

recommendations:  purchase two 14-passenger, used 

buses at a cost of between of $25,000-$40,000; the 

Board would authorize a mini-campaign to purchases 

the buses in fall, 2016; policies for bus use, scheduling 

and driver qualifications and training developed before 

a bus is purchased, and; Inclusion of a bus expense 

line item in the ‘16-’17 budget. 

 Leslie Clay moved that the Transportation 

Committee’s recommendations be accepted in the form 

of a motion; Deb Ward seconded.  The motion passed. 

 By-Laws Review Committee report:  Leslie Clay 

presented the revised by-laws for their 30-day review.  

The revised by-laws will be voted on at the next Board 

meeting. 

Ministry Reports 

Connections:  Dixie Fisher reported that preparations 

for the Ladies’ Brunch on May 7 are well underway.  

The committee is looking for a few good men to 

volunteer in the kitchen during the brunch. 

Property:  Mike Crews detailed several repairs and 

improvements, including:  a new water dispenser 

outside the Music Center; a new canopy light for the 

west CLC doors; repainting the preschool wing 

bathrooms; replacement of upholstered chairs in 

Fellowship Hall and Conference Room; repainting of 

outdoor signage.  The Adopt-A-Spot program for 

Broadway flower beds and plantings is in progress. 

Discipleship:  Five adult Christian Ed classes are 

thriving.  Deb Ward said that there could be a need for 

more classroom space in the near future.  For CareLink, 

Patsy Dalton reported that the ministry now has an 

official logo, and is moving forward with publicity in 

Broadway’s print and electronic media. Service:  Nancy 

Miller summarized outreach activities:  Wine to Water, a 

cooperative outreach among four Disciples 

congregations, raised more than $4000, with Broadway 

being well-represented; over $1700 was raised in a 

special offering for Ecuador earthquake assistance; all 

200 plots in the Community Garden are assigned; the 

2016 Habitat Sale raised almost $28,000; nine 

Broadway members will travel to el Salvador on May 

28. 

Worship:  Vicki Keeling-Wallace reported that 

Broadway’s Lent and Easter worship had undergone a 

review, with an eye on changes and/or additions for 

Lent/Easter,2017. On June 12, there will be one 

worship at 10:30 a.m. with all musical styles 

represented. 

Children & Youth:  For Youth, Stephanie Zaner 

thanked the high school juniors and their parents who 

organized the April 24 Senior Recognition Luncheon.  

The final Youth Group for the school year will be held 

May 11.  Camp registrations are being taken now.  The 

7th Grade Sexuality Retreat will take place on May 20.  

For Children, Shawna Schulte announced that Baby 

Dedication will take place on May 8.  A VBS planning 

meeting will be held on May 9 at 7 pm.  Sunday 

morning Christian education classes are very strong.  

On June 4, Children’s Ministries will sponsor an All-

Church Field Day from 10:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m., which 

include lunch, games and activities for children and 

families. 

Following the Membership report by Ingrid Luckenbill 

and a review of church finances by Martha head, 

Commissioned Minister Terry Overflet presented the 

following Action Item: 

 A scholarship award for Michael Tatum, who will 

begin attending seminary in January, 2017.  The award 

would total $3000 ($500 for each of six semesters).  

 Following the Ministers’ remarks, the meeting was 

adjourned. 

Highlights from the April Board Meeting 
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  Continuing RecoveryContinuing RecoveryContinuing Recovery………   

... Jan Moore, Rusty Moseley, Kimberly Poehlmann 

Siemons, Dorothy Sorrels. 

   

Our Thoughts and Prayers…Our Thoughts and Prayers…Our Thoughts and Prayers…   

... to Roger Walker and family on the passing of his 

mother, Sylvia Walker, on April 15. 

... to  May Humlicek and family on the passing of her 

mother, Marlys Schroeder, on April 22.   

    

Thought You’d Like to Know... 

... Doug Crews, who has served as the Executive 

Director of the Missouri Press Association for 36 years, 

retires this month.    

... Several Broadway members will be performing in 

local theater productions this summer.  Tickets for 

musical usually sell quickly, so here’s your “heads up” if 

you would like to attend! 

  Ryan, Emerson and Kimberly Kennedy, along with 

Russell Becker, will be performing in the Columbia 

Entertainment Company’s The Music Man, which runs 

June 9-12; 16-19; and 23-26.  Kay Cook is the Assistant 

Director and Choreographer for the show. 

  Spencer Rainwater will portray Oliver Twist in the 

Lyceum production of the musical Oliver!, which runs 

June 18-26 in Arrow Rock.  Nollie Moore will also 

appear in the cast.     

  Nollie Moore will also appear in the musical 1776 at the 

Lyceum, which runs from July 4-16. 

 

Celebrating May Birthdays 

 5/8 Adele Fritz, Larry Kersey, Jack Taylor 

 5/9 Judy Bildner, Lydia Huntley 

 5/10 Tim Espy, Scott Fritz, C.J. Phillips 

 5/11 Janice Henson, Pat Miles 

 5/12 Kellen Sapp, Ransom Stamps 

 5/14 Resa Kerns, Jonah Larsen, Rob Weir 

 5/15 Lee Boyle, Tricia Crews, Caren Griffin, Sandy 

Ollar, Jackson Wesley 

 5/16 Tucker Flottman, Morgan Stephenson 

 5/17 Charlotte Browning, Susan Donley, Shawna 

Schulte 

 5/18 Jeff Ausmus, Mary Ukleja, Mara Zaner, 

Stephanie Zaner 

 5/19 Aaron Christiansen, Kahlea Wilson 

 5/20 Gertie Combs 

 5/21 Debby Graham, Brian Howard 

 5/22 Sidney Billstein, Roger Fisher, Clint Muzzy, 

Linda Rouse, Jack Tierney 

 5/23 Andrew Meeds, Cheryl Shigaki 

 5/24 Michaela Karrick 

 5/25 Cindy Berends, Virginia Fisher, Blake Naughton 

 5/26 Taryn Wall, Betty Sapp 

 5/27 Gina Muzzy, Vicki Williams 

 5/28 Dustin Overfelt, Hannah Overfelt 

 5/29 Kate Okker-Edging 

 5/30 Sam Fisher, Myles Hinkel, Ryan Ward 

 5/31 Linda Knollenberg 

Celebrating June Birthdays   

 6/1 Wanda Angel, Renee Terrell 

 6/3 Ellen Dutton, Liam Dutton, Sophia Dutton, 

Lorraine Hilgedick, Faith Jackson, Cody Rauch 

 

Wednesday, May 25 

11:30 a.m. at D Rowe’s 

Please RSVP to the church office at 445.5312 

by Monday, May 23. 
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Attendance:  April 3, 2016 

 Rocheport Bluegrass (4/2/16)  111  

 Worship  Sunday School 

  8:00      41    Nursery thru Pre K        24 

  9:00     144    K thru 5th grade  37 

11:15     248   All God’s Children       12  

          544     6-12 grades             23  

          Adults                           72

 

Attendance:  April 10, 2016  

  Worship  Sunday School 

  8:00    28       Nursery thru Pre K       11 

  9:00   142      K thru 5th grade  24 

11:15   208    All God’s Children       12   

         378      6-12 grades        27

    Adults                            64 

                                                    138                                                  

Attendance:  April 17, 2016  

  Worship  Sunday School 

  8:00    33     Nursery thru Pre K         35 

  9:00   158       K thru 5th grade  41 

11:15   236     All God’s Children       12

         427     6-12 grades                 23

    Adults                            79 

                                                    190                                             

 

Attendance:  April 24, 2016  

  Worship  No Sunday School 

  7:00      43     Nursery                        20 

  9:00     128    All God’s Children        12 

  11:15     216      

                387 

 

Attendance:  May 1, 2016  

  Worship   

  8:00    44               

  9:00   127        

11:15   243      

         414      

BROADWAY'S FINANCIAL REPORT AS OF APRIL 30, 2016 

REVENUES    Total Budgeted Monthly Received 

 Offering   2015-2016 Budgeted   

 Pledged Giving $698,730.00 $58,227.50 $625,445.71 

 Unpledged Giving $56,840.00 $4,736.67 $70,226.00 

 Loose Offering $8,120.00 $676.67 $9,658.34 

 Sunday School $0.00 $0.00 $37.19 

 Interest Income $0.00 $0.00 $59.35 

  TOTAL $763,690.00 $63,640.84 $705,426.59 

EXPENSES     Total Budgeted Expended  

    2015-2016   

 Staff Payroll $522,244.00 $427,560.59  

 Administration $48,985.00 $39,435.79  

 Children & Youth $7,260.00 $4,077.60  

 Connections   $1,300.00 $1351.42  

 Discipleship   $1,200.00 $399.47  

 Property $136,111.00 $103,669.12  

 Service (MOM)   $81,200.00 $46,440.67  

 Stewardship   $700.00 $374.09  

 Worship  $13,000.00 $7.523.30  

  TOTAL $812,000.00 $630,832.05  

Current Year Net Activity                        $74,594.54                                

 BROADWAY'S FINANCIALS AS OF APRIL 30, 2016 

Budget Monthly Target To Date (9/12 of 812,000)    $676,666.66 

Actual Expenses To Date    $630,832.05  

Income Received To Date    $705,426.59  

Difference Between Anticipated Budget Income $28,759.93 

And Actual Income         

Current Year Net Activity    $74,594.54  
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May 8 
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Romans 16: 1-2, 13 
Rules and His Mother 

 

May 15  
Pentecost 
Baptism Sunday 
Romans 8: 14-17 
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Not Even in Israel 
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